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TH
 MEETING OF THE  

MACKENZIE DISTRICT COUNCIL 

 
 

TO THE MAYOR AND COUNCILLORS OF THE 

MACKENZIE DISTRICT COUNCIL 
 
 

Membership of the Council: 
Claire Barlow (Mayor) 
Cr Russell Armstrong 

Cr Murray Cox 
Cr Noel Jackson 
Cr James Leslie 

Cr Graham Smith  
Cr Evan Williams 

 
 

Notice is given of a meeting of the Mackenzie District Council to 
be held on Tuesday June 10, 2014, at 10am, to consider 

submissions to the 2014/15 Draft Annual Plan, to be followed by 
a meeting of the Mackenzie District Council to adopt the 2014/15 

Annual Plan. 
  

 
VENUE:    Council Chambers, Fairlie  

 

BUSINESS:   To consider submissions to, and then adopt 
the 2014/15 Draft Annual Plan.  

 
 

WAYNE BARNETT 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER  
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MACKENZIE DISTRICT COUNCIL 
 

 

REPORT TO:  MACKENZIE DISTRICT COUNCIL  

 

FROM:  CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

 

SUBJECT: HEARING OF SUBMISSIONS TO THE ANNUAL PLAN 2014/2015 

 

MEETING DATE: 10 JUNE 2014 

 

REF:  PAD 10/3/1 

 

 

PURPOSE OF REPORT: 

 

To provide information for the hearing submissions to the Annual Plan 2014/2015: 

 Submission hearing timetable. 

 List of submissions received. 

 A copy of all submissions received.  

 

STAFF RECOMMENDATIONS: 
 

1. That the report be received.  

 

2. That the submissions for the Annual Plan 2014/2015 be considered. 

 

 

 

 

WAYNE BARNETT 

CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 
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List of Submissions  

 

Name of Submitter 
Submission 
Number 

Page 
Number 

Keith Turner, Community and Public Health 1 5 

Alasdair Chapman, Twizel 2 6 

Colin McNeilly, Mosgiel 3 7 

Phil Keene, NZ Landcare Trust 4 8 

Mitch Taylor, Mackenzie Rugby Football Club 5 11 

Julie Greig/Jan Zyzalo, Burkes Pass 6 12 

Peter Maxwell, Lake Tekapo 7 29 

Owen Hunter, Fairlie 8 31 

Cancer Society/Heart Foundation 9 32 

Federated Farmers Fairlie 10 38 

Stan Taylor 11 39 

Pauline Jackson, Fairlie 12 40 

Report from Manager, Finance and Administration  63 

Verna Parker, Sport Canterbury 13 66 
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Submission Hearing Timetable 

10:00-10:15am 
 

Mackenzie Rugby Club (5) 

10:15-10:30am Julie Greig & Jan Zyzalo (6) 
 

10:30-10:45am Morning Tea 
 

10:45-11:00am Federated Farmers: Greg Anderson and Neil Campbell (10) 
 

11.00-11.15am Stan Taylor (11) 
 

11.15-11.30am Peter Maxwell (7) 
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File:  
Officer for enquiries: Keith Turner 
 
13th May 2014 
 
Attention: Bernie Harr 
Mackenzie District Council 
53 Main Street, Fairlie 7925  
 
 
Twizel Drinking Water Supply Upgrade 
 
We commend Mackenzie District Council for their positive approach to improving water 
supplies in their region. Council has shown an understanding of the public health 
implications of having drinking water supplies which can deliver water of potable quality.  
 
Council states that their strategy is to develop Public Health Risk Management Plans 
(PHRMPs), now known as Water Safety Plans (WSPs), for their water supplies and it is 
good to see the Council taking steps towards meeting its legislative requirements under 
the Health (Drinking Water) Amendment Act 2007. CPH fully supports the Council in their 
work towards achieving compliance with the Drinking Water Standards New Zealand 
2005 (Revised 08) as soon as practicable for each supply.  
 
Having explored other possible sources the Council is to be praised in their approach and 
considerable expenditure (around $2.65 million) in the planning and design of new 
storage and treatment at Twizel, replacing aged and unreliable equipment.  As well as 
meeting its requirements under the above legislation, a reliable infrastructure with a 
modern treatment plant and working towards compliance with the Drinking Water 
Standards New Zealand 2005 (Revised 08) ensures that the Council will be supplying safe 
potable drinking water to the Twizel Community and its substantial transient tourist 
population into the future.  
 
Yours faithfully, 
 

 
 
Keith Turner (on behalf of Medical Officer of Health Dr Ramon Pink) 
 
Health Protection Officer / Drinking Water Assessor (trainee) 
DDI: 03 687 2627 
Fax: 03 688 6091 
Mobile: 0220887363 
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Steps Steps Steps Steps to making our community spaces sto making our community spaces sto making our community spaces sto making our community spaces smokefreemokefreemokefreemokefree    

 

 

Cancer Society and Heart Foundation South Canterbury Branches 

Submission to  

Mackenzie District Council Annual Plan 2014/15 
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Submission from     

 

Cancer Society and Heart Foundation South Canterbury Branches 

Author                  Martin Witt, Manager Health Promotion and IT Services  

Email                   martin.witt@cancercwc.org.nz  

Phone                      03 379 5835  

 

Thank you for the opportunity to submit to your Annual Plan 

 

Significant activities within the Annual Plan that we wish to comment on:   

 

• Governance and Democracy. 

• District Planning 

• Key Projects including the Alps 2 Ocean Cycle Trail Ltd 

 

Community outcomes relevant to our submission: 

 

• An attractive and highly valued natural environment 

• A fit and healthy community 

• A supportive and contributing community. 

 

 

Specific issue that we wish to highlight  

 

• Smokefree community spaces  
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The Cancer Society and Heart Foundation in South Canterbury 

 

The Cancer Society and the Heart Foundation have enjoyed a long association working 

collaboratively on a wide range of tobacco control initiatives in South Canterbury. As well as 

Supporting advocacy strategies to both central and local government, the two organisations 

have been active in community Smokefree initiatives such as World Smokefree Day 

smokefree family events and smokefree cars. 

 

Both the Cancer Society and the Heart Foundation endorse the goal of a smokefree 

Aotearoa by 2025. We are committed to developing a local strategy that promotes wider 

public understanding of this goal and identifying practical steps that contributes to reducing 

the impact of tobacco on our community. The Cancer Society and Heart Foundation are 

working in partnership with other members of the local smokefree coalition to make the 

goal of a Smokefree Aotearoa 2025 a reality. 

  

Smokefree Aotearoa 2025 

 

In March 2011 the Government committed to the goal of a Smokefree Aotearoa by 2025
i
.   

Smokefree Aotearoa 2025 is not a ban. It is a commitment to reducing smoking rates to very 

low levels (less than 5% of the population) and reducing the visibility of smoking by 2025.  

The 2013 Census reported an overall rate of 15.1%, a reduction from 20.7% in the 2006 

census.
ii
 

 

Smokefree Aotearoa 2025 means the next generation of New Zealanders will be the first 

smokefree generation. 

 

 

District Planning : Parks and open spaces  

 

The Cancer Society congratulates Mackenzie District Council for their adoption of their 

Smokefree Playground and Sports Fields Policy (adopted 2012).                                                         

 

 All councils in Canterbury West Coast now have similar policies designed to reduce the 

visibility of smoking in our community and its appeal to children
iii
 
iv
  

v
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The Annual Plan highlights the council’s commitment to protect the regions   

‘outstanding natural features’ which ‘need to be preserved, enhanced, accessible and 

promoted’. (Draft Plan P 13). This vision combined with Councils role as an ‘advocate for 

environmental issues’ (Draft Plan P13) is complimentary to endorsing Smokefree 

community spaces.  

 

The aspiration to help promote a fit and healthy community, where people are encouraged 

to ‘use their skills for the benefit of the wider community’ (Draft Annual Plan P14) is 

entirely consistent with the Smokefree 2025 vision and would be a great platform from 

which to mobilise ‘community champions’ to promote the concept of future smokefree 

generations. 

 

The Annual Plan outlines key council projects for the next year and we note with interest 

that development of the Tekapo Lake Frontage and the Alps 2 Ocean Cycle Trail could be 

endorsed as Smokefree and would provide great opportunities to renew smokefree 

community messages. 

  

Other Smokefree opportunities lie in council’s commitment to identify significant natural 

areas (SNAs) within the District. (P30 Annual Plan), further improvements to the 

Community Hall, Tekapo Domain and Play Area Reserves, and development of the Market 

Place. 

• The Cancer Society and Heart Foundation ask that the Council maintain current 

smokefree signage and commit to introducing new signage where new opportunities 

may be advanced. 

• The Cancer Society and Heart Foundation support the promotion of this policy to the 

community through low cost options such as Council publications, events and 

www.mackenzie..govt.nz. The Cancer Society and Heart foundation are happy to 

assist with any promotion. 

 

Democracy and Governance  

 

The Annual Plan highlights the role of Council in community leadership and representing the 

interests of the community seeking to offer ‘leadership to the Mackenzie community, to 

35



encourage its participation in local government’, (Draft Annual Plan P17) The Cancer 

Society and Heart Foundation believes that Mackenzie District Council has shown strong 

leadership in adopting their smokefree playgrounds and sports fields policy. The Cancer 

Society and the Heart Foundation are keen to work in partnership to support the review of 

this policy when anticipated. There is potential to consider further smokefree community 

spaces. 

 

 

Public acceptance for smokefree community spaces is growing. 

 

 

A community survey in Christchurch of 200 people in 2012 found that 73.9% supported 

smokefree outdoor dining areas and 88.6% supported smokefree greenspaces (parks, 

playgrounds and sports grounds)
vi
.  At the time of writing, the Cancer Society has just 

completed a regional telephone community survey on public attitudes to smokefree 

community spaces; this includes responses from MacKenzie residents.  The survey analysis 

will be available to the Council by July 2014. Cancer Society and Heart Foundation would 

welcome the opportunity to meet with Council to discuss results from the survey and 

consider future options. 

In helping to shape the community, MacKenzie District Council has the scope to create or 

promote more smokefree community spaces, an issue that has growing support both in 

New Zealand and overseas
vii

  The Cancer Society and Heart Foundation welcome the 

opportunity to work with the Council on considering options for wider adoption of 

smokefree community spaces within the Mackenzie district.  

 

 

Case study: Palmerston North  

Palmerston North has committed to a Smokefree city. Their policy covers the city centre 

and also covers parks, playgrounds, council buildings, bus stops and events. 

Shop Owner Dawn Scrivener pledged to stop smoking earlier this year (2013) on World 

Smokefree Day, but still faces an on-going struggle to achieve her goal. ''I know how 

damaging smoking can be, and I really want my store to be on a smokefree street,'' she 

said.
viii
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2014-06-10 amendment to annual plan 

 
MACKENZIE DISTRICT COUNCIL 

 
 
REPORT TO:  MACKENZIE DISTRICT COUNCIL 
 
SUBJECT:  AMENDMENT TO ANNUAL PLAN 2014/15 
 
MEETING DATE: 10 JUNE 2014 
 
REF:  FIN 1/1 
 
FROM: MANAGER – FINANCE AND ADMINISTRATION OFFICER 
 
ENDORSED: CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 
 
 
PURPOSE OF REPORT: 
 
For Council to decide on matters that have arisen from the Annual Plan process 
since the Plan was released to the public. 
 
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATIONS: 
 
1. That the report be received. 

2. Accept the Ashwick/Opuha Water Race Committee recommendation to set the 
water rate at $225 (inclusive of GST) and amend the Annual Plan according. 

3. Accept the adjustment for the Downlands Water Scheme and increase the per 
serviced unit rate to $327 per unit and increase the per unit rate to $131.00. 

 
 

 
 
PAUL MORRIS      WAYNE BARNETT 
MANAGER – FINANCE & ADMINISTRATION  CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 
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2014-06-10 amendment to annual plan 

ATTACHMENTS: 
  
None. 
 
 
BACKGROUND: 
  
Council released its Draft Annual Plan (the Plan) to the public for consultation on 29th 
April 2014.  Three items has arisen subsequent to the release of the Plan the first 
being the rating issues for Downlands Water Scheme and second being the rating 
recommendation of the Ashwick/Opuha Water Race committee (the Committee). 
 
 
Ashwick/Opuha Water Race Rate 
 
At its Annual General Meeting Council officers presented a budget to the Committee 
recommending a level of rates that covered the budgeted costs for the year ended 
30 June 2015.  The table below highlights the rating requirements of the current year 
(2014) and the next year 2015. 
 

Ashwick/Opuha 
Water Race 

2014 2015 

 Per Unit Amount 
Raised 

Per Unit Amount 
Raised 

     

Fixed Charge $254 $12,954 $209 $10,886 

     

 
 
The Committee recommended a rate in 2015 of $225 which would raise $11,700.  
This is an increase of $707.91 (excl of GST). 
 
The water race currently is expected to have a Capital Reserve balance of $47,000 
which is adequate to meet its future capital needs, being resource consent renewal 
in 2019/20 with an expected cost of $38,000. 
 
Therefore the rate does not need to be increased. 
 
Downlands Water Supply 
 
Council received post release of its Draft Annual Plan the finalised rates 
requirements for the Downlands Water Scheme.  The change is summarised as 
follows: 
 

 Draft Plan Amendment 
Required 

Change 

 Per Unit $ Per Unit $ Per Unit $ 

       

Fixed Charge $292 $14,473 $327 $16,944 $35 $2,471 

Fixed Charge $117 $21,466 $131 $24,036 $14 $2,570 
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2014-06-10 amendment to annual plan 

 
SIGNIFICANCE OF DECISION: 
  
The decision is part of a public consultation process and therefore it is not required 
to be further consulted on. 
 
 
OPTIONS: 
  
Ashwick/Opuha Water Supply 
 
Council has two options in relation to the recommendations from the Ashwick/Opuha 
Water supply which are: 
 

a)  Do not accept the recommendation of $225 and retain the original proposal of 
$209, 

b) Accept the recommendation of the Committee. 
 

If Council chooses to accept the Committee recommendation it will add $707 plus 
GST to rates which is not considered to be significant. 
 
 
CONCLUSION: 
  
The recommendation from the Ashwick/Opuha Water Scheme should be accepted 
as the impact is $707.91 (excl of GST) and considered minor. 
 
The requirement for Downlands Water Rates is set by Timaru District Council and 
Council will need to adopt the appropriate rating levels for Downlands consumers in 
our District. 
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